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Capitol Volkssport Club Membership Meeting Minutes
10 August 2021

At the CVC Annual Picnic in Priest Point Park
Karen Younkins Presided

Revised 9/14/2021

1. Minutes of the 13 July 2021 membership meeting were approved.

2. The Treasurer’s Financial Statement of 31 July 2021 and 2nd Quarter 
Walk Participation Report were approved. 

3. The new CVC walking sign provided by AVA was displayed.

4. New members and guests were welcomed.

5. CVC dues for the year are now due.  Get your dues to Karen Younkins.

6. Barb Malone gave an update on planning for the Where the Salmon 
Run walk scheduled for 2 October 2021.  Permission has been given to 
use the Capitol grounds and docents will be available.  State fisheries 
guides will also be available at the fisheries facility in the park.

7. Planning continues on the three day Wild and Woodsy in Washington 
Event to be held April 22 to 24, 2022.  The next planning meeting is 
August 26 at 7:00 PM.  It was suggested that the Friday, August 13 test
walk be postponed due to anticipated very hot weather.

8. Perki Sweet reported that the Christmas Walks on Saturday, December
11 will begin at the Harbor House in Olympia.  Parking is free 
downtown on Saturdays.

9. Carol Froelich noted that the submittal deadline for the August-
September edition of the club newsletter is September 24.  

10. Karen Younkins reminded everyone that CVC dues for the new year are
currently due.  Please give or mail checks, rather than cash, to Karen.

11. Pam Grieg-Davis and Julie Heath have been sanctioning walks.  Any 
changes should be submitted to Julie by August 26. 

12. Some walk reminders: 

Nancy Wittenberg’s birthday party and walk will be held in Spanaway 
on Friday, August 13 from 11 to 6. The walk will begin at 10:00 AM 
starting in Breesman Woods.

13. Daffodil will be conducting the Wilkeson Bacon & Eggs walk on 
September 11.
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Respectfully submitted,

David R. Black, Secretary CVC
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